
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:  8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

        EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

        PARKING ON WEST SCOTT STREET FROM 

        SOUTH 32
ND

 STREET TO SOUTH 33
RD

 STREET 

               

 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee Meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Joseph A. Dudzik 

Alderman, 11
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   11
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

         INSTALL NO STOPPING FROM 7:00 AM TO 

         7:00 PM ON THE NORTH SIDE OF WEST 

         LINCOLN AVENUE FROM SOUTH 37
TH

 STREET  

         TO A POINT 140 WEST          
 

Dear Alderman Dudzik: 

 

In compliance with your request on behalf of a local business owner, legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the above-

captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

         OF EAST LINCOLN AVENUE FROM 

         SOUTH 1
ST

 STREET TO A POINT 340 FEET EAST 

          
 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In conjunction with the repaving of East Lincoln Avenue, the above-captioned parking 

restriction is no longer needed. The necessary legislation will be prepared for consideration 

at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

         REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

         SOUTH 5
TH

 PLACE FROM WEST HOWARD AVENUE  

         TO A POINT 75 FEET SOUTH 

          
 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee meeting to remove the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Ashanti Hamilton 

Alderman, 1
st
 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   1
st
 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE SOUTH SIDE 

         OF WEST HAMPTON AVENUE FROM 

         NORTH GREEN BAY AVENUE TO A POINT 190 FEET WEST 

 

 

Dear Alderman Hamilton: 

 

In conjunction with the new right turn lane on West Hampton Avenue at North Green Bay 

Avenue, the above-captioned parking restriction is needed to facilitate the movement of 

traffic on the roadway. Therefore, we recommend the installation of this parking restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Terry L. Witkowski 

Alderman, 13
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 13
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

              SOUTH 13
TH

 STREET FROM A POINT 370 FEET 

              SOUTH OF WEST WHITAKER AVENUE TO A 

              POINT 140 FEET SOUTH THEREOF         

 

Dear Alderman Witkowski: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of U-Haul Storage located at 4400 South 13
th

 

Street to install the above-captioned parking restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found that motorists exiting 

the driveway of the storage facility have a difficult time seeing motorists traveling north and 

south bound on South 13
th

 Street when vehicles park close to the driveway. Therefore, in 

the interest of public safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase sight 

visibility.  

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 



  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Robert G. Donovan 

Alderman, 8
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   8
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

         INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST 

         SIDE OF SOUTH 33
RD

 COURT FROM 

         WEST ROUNDHOUSE ROAD TO A POINT 

         510 FEET SOUTH 

          
 

Dear Alderman Donovan: 

 

This is in response to a request we received from the Palermo’s Pizza to install the above-

captioned parking restriction to allow trucks to maneuver to the loading docks. Since the 

property adjacent to this restriction is owned by Palermo’s Pizza we recommend the 

installation of this restriction. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation that will be heard at the next Public Safety 

Committee meeting, so that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Nik Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

Subject: 3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519  

              INSTALL NO PARKING ON THE WEST SIDE OF 

              NORTH DOUSMAN STREET FROM EAST KEEFE AVENUE 

              TO A POINT 60 FEET SOUTH    

       

 

Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to a request from a local resident to install the above-captioned parking 

restriction. 

 

Our traffic engineering staff has investigated this request and found east bound motorists on 

East Keefe Avenue have a difficult time seeing traffic traveling north bound on North 

Dousman Street when vehicles park close to the corner. Therefore, in the interest of public 

safety, we recommend installing this restriction to increase visibility at the intersection. 

 

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Nic Kovac 

Alderman, 3
rd

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   3
rd

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

         INSTALL NO PARKING IN THE ALLEY BOUNDED 

         BY EAST WINDSOR PLACE, EAST NORTH AVENUE, 

         NORTH NEWHALL STREET AND NORTH BARTLETT AVENUE 

 

          
Dear Alderman Kovac: 

 

This is in response to your request on behalf of local residents to install the above-captioned 

parking restriction. 

 

Our Traffic Engineering staff has investigated this request and found that since a survey 

indicated that a majority of the residents affected are in favor of the installation of the 

restriction, we have no objection to its installation. 

  

We will prepare the necessary legislation for the next Public Safety Committee meeting, so 

that you may support it to final passage. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Willie L. Hines, Jr. 

Alderman, 15
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT: 15
th 

ALD. DIST. FILE #110519 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON WEST CENTER STREET 

 FROM NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE TO A POINT 

 175 FEET EAST AND WEST OF NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE 

 

 REMOVE NO PARKING ON NORTH TEUTONIA AVENUE 

 FROM WEST CENTER STREET TO A POINT 

 175 FEET NORTH AND SOUTH OF WEST CENTER STREET 

 

Dear Alderman Hines: 

 

Following the installation of left turn lanes in all four directions at the intersection of 

West Center Street and North Teutonia Avenue, there is adequate room to provide on 

street parking on all four legs of the intersection.  The necessary legislation will be 

prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting to install the 

above-captioned parking restrictions. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable James N. Witkowiak 

Alderman, 12
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   12
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

              REMOVE NO PARKING ON THE EAST SIDE OF 

              SOUTH 9
TH

 PLACE FROM WEST HAYES AVENUE 

              TO A POINT 50 FEET SOUTH 

                     

 

Dear Alderman Witkowiak: 

 

Due to the installation of the all-way stop at the intersection of West Hayes Avenue and 

South 9
th

 Place, the above-captioned parking restriction is no longer needed. The necessary 

legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next Public Safety Committee meeting 

to remove the above captioned parking restriction. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

September 6, 2011 

 

 

Honorable Tony Zielinski 

Alderman, 14
th

 Aldermanic District 

Room 205, City Hall 

 

SUBJECT:   14
th

 ALD. DIST. - FILE #110519 

       EXCEPTION TO ALTERNATE-SIDE NIGHT 

       PARKING ON SOUTH 7
TH

 STREET FROM 

       WEST DAKOTA STREET TO WEST MANITOBA STREET 

               

 

Dear Alderman Zielinski: 

 

In compliance with your request, legislation will be prepared for consideration at the next 

Public Safety Committee Meeting to add the above location to the list of streets on which 

overnight parking is allowed on both sides of the street. 

 

Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

Jeffrey S. Polenske, P.E. 

City Engineer 

 

RWB: ns 

 

C: City Clerk, Public Safety 


